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CHAP. 589 PUBLIC LAWS, SECOND REGULAR SESSION-1985 

a decision as expeditiously as possible. For those 
delegated applications which fall under the permit by 
rule provisions of SUbsection 7, the decision shall 
be made within 20 working days after receipt of the 
notification. For those delegated applications which 
do not fall under the permit by rule provisions, the 
commissioner shall make a decision within 60 working 
days after acceptance of the application. If the 
commissioner determines that an application for a 
permit or license in a category delegated to him un­
der SUbsection 2 is policy setting or precedent set­
ting or has generated substantial public interest, he 
shall request that the board act on the application. 
In delegating applications by regulation or individu­
al applications by majority vote, the board may ex­
tend the time for the commissioner to make a decision 
to a time not later than 80 working days after ac­
ceptance of the application. 

Whenever the commissioner accepts a properly com­
pleted application for any permit, license, approval 
or certificate not delegated to him under subsection 
2, the board shall make a decision as expeditiously 
as possible, but in no case may this decision be la­
ter than 105 working days after acceptance of the ap­
plication. 

Sec. 2. 38 MRSA §345-A, sub-§l, as amended by PL 
1983, c. 743, §3, is further amended to read: 

1. Hearings. Except as provided in the Maine 
Administrative Procedure Act, Title 5, section 8052, 
subsection 2, whenever the board or the Department of 
Environmental Protection is required or empowered to 
conduct a hearing pursuant to any provision of law, 
the hearing may be conducted by any member of the 
board or any employee or representative of the De­
partment of Environmental Protection so authorized by 
the board and may be held if at least 2 members of 
the board are present. Hearings conducted by the De­
partment of Environmental Protection on applications 
delegated under section 344, subsection 2, for deci­
sion may be held without members of the board being 
present. 

Effective July 16, 1986. 

CHAPTER 590 

S.P. 840 - L.D. 2129 

AN ACT Concerning the Regulation of Itinerant 
Vendors. 
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Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine as 
follows: 

Sec. 1. 32 MRSA §4684, sub-§§4 and 5, as enacted 
by PL 1977, c. 440, §2, are amended to read: 

4.' Statement of yearly gross revenues. A state­
ment of anticipated yearly gross rev~nues from sales 
of con~umer merchandise in this Statei aBe 

5. Security deposi~s. Name and address of the 
person to whom security deposit made with the Depart­
ment of Business Regulation pursuant to this chapter 
shall be returned~i and 

Sec. 2. 
read: 

32 MRSA §4684, sub-§6 is enacted to 

6. Sellers certificate. The number of a valid 
seller's registration certificate issued to the ap­
plicant by the State Tax Assessor pursuant to Title 
36, chapter 211, or satisfactory evidence that the 
applicant is not required to be registered under that 
Ti tle. 

Effective July 16, 1986, 

CHAPTER 591 

H.P. 1508 - L.D. 2122 

AN ACT to Improve Retraining Opportunities 
for Dislocated Workers. 

Emergency preamble. Whereas, Acts of the Legis­
lature do not become effective until 90 days after 
adjournment unless enacted as emergenciesi and 

Whereas, the State has suffered severe job losses 
because of major industrial and structural changes in 
our economYi and 

Whereas, the loss of these jobs causes great 
hardship to the former workers and their families'and 
increases the burden' on the public in general; ar.d 

Whereas, there is an urgent need to e~a~le these 
workers to participate in retraining programs by pro­
viding them with financial support durinJ their peri­
od of retraining; and 


